Minutes of the council meeting of February 6, 1980 and a Public Hearing on the same date to review and discuss a new subdivision ordinance. Presiding was Mayor Bob Steele with Council Members Doyle Crook, Tom McCloud, Fred Thompson and Sherman Jones attending and Steve Smith recording the minutes. Walter Callaway was excussed.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and reviewed, Doyle Crook made the motion that the minutes be approved with the noted changes, Tom McCloud seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Rosie Torres and her husband were on hand to request a beer and business license to operate the Rainbow Cafe. El Ray Davis the former owner had gone out of business due to health reasons. After some discussion and pointing out some of the laws governing such establishments Tom McCloud made the motion that the license be grated, Doyle Crook seconded and it passed unanimously.

Doyle Crook discussed matters of business he had one of the items was in regards to possibly purchasing a new trash truck and the cost of a new one compared to the cost of a used one offered for sale by Spanish Fork City. He also mentioned briefly Maw Shepherd pushing the dump and the job being done there.

Next on the agenda was a public hearing which became merely a work session on the new proposed subdivision ordinance. The complete and accurate proposed copy was not available. The ordinance was reviewed with questions being answered by Lynn Crook and Helen Kester of the planning and zoning commission. It was decided to prepare in final form the ordinance and reschedule another public hearing to review the contents of the nedinance for March 26, 1980 at 8:00 P. M.

Fred Thompson made the motion that the Term of Helen Kester be extended to another month to allow her to help finish up with the new ordinance. Tom McChoud seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Tom McCloud made the motion that the name of the City law enforcement agency be officially changed from being referred to as a Marshalls office to that of a Police Dept. and be known from this time forward as the Santaquin Police Department, and that the position of Chief of Police coincide with this change and delete the use of the term Marshall. Fred seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Tom McCloud then related some of the problems Chief McGiven has had with finding a suitable home in Santaquin. Due to the size of his family and the lack of suffient housing Tom McCloud made the motion that Chief McGiven be allowed to reside in Payson. One home he has found would be only five minutes in a emergency. After considerable discussion Sherman Jones seconded the motion and the vote was 3-1 with Tom McCloud, Sherman Jones, Fred Thompson voting in favor and Poyle Crook against.

The time of adjournment arrived, Tom McCloud made the motion that the meeting be extended, Fred Seconded and it passed unanimously.

Steve Smith the recorder was instructed to post any and all ordinances in three places rather than publishing them. He was also instructed to advertise for more applicants for the police reserve.

Mechams Trailer court was briefly discussed with it being pointed out the need to have Mechams assign to the city the water rights as previously arranged.

Mayor Steele emphasized the need to complete the waterline on the frontage road as soon as possible.

Tom McCloud made the motion that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Fred Thompson and passed unanimously.